Minutes for the Regular Meeting 
of May 12, 2015

HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON TUESDAY, MAY 12, 2015
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Ted Stonebridge
Richard Johnson was absent
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes, Susan Boyd, Katy Isaksen
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the April 9, 2015 meeting. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried.

Engineer:

   A. Comp Plan:
Chapter 8 (financial) of the Comp Plan had been sent to the Commissioners to review. The draft comp plan should be ready for review at the next meeting. There was some discussion regarding mapping and the Engineer explained that the mapping had gone over budget a bit. More information will be provided at the next meeting.
   B. Rate Study:
Katy Isaksen went through the comp plan financial chapter with the Commissioners and presented them with some more information. There was a lengthy discussion. A few changes will be made and presented in the draft comp plan at the next meeting.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for March was 14% and for Friar Creek it was 3%. 
B. Incident Report:
The Field Supervisor presented an incident report regarding a meter that was locked and had been tampered with. There was a short discussion.
C. Auditor:
The annual audit started Monday May 11th. 
D. Bench Tests:
There was some discussion regarding the cost of doing bench test on some of the meters and if it would be cost efficient. 
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for April were given to the Commissioners to review.

   B. Signatures:
The Auditor had suggested that the Commissioners initial the approved financial statement. The Commissioners initialed the District copy of the financial statement for 2014.
   C. Meeting Date:
It was a consensus of the Board to move the next meeting from Thursday, June 11th to Tuesday, June 16th to assure a quorum and to publish the change as well as a draft comp plan review and public meeting on the water use efficiency goal of the District. 
Vouchers:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 5084 through 5105 in the amount of $16,925.78. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for May in the amount of $14,456.05. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday; June 16, 2015 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 9:05pm May 12, 2015.
Approved:
June 16, 2015


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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